

## **Addendum to Minutes of Meeting of Dufftown & District Community Council 17th October 2017**

### **(Meeting carried out after visitors left )**

Date: Tuesday 17<sup>th</sup> October 2017  
Time: 7.00 pm  
Venue: Royal British Legion, Dufftown

---

Chair: Jim Nicol

Attendees: Jim Nicol, Joan Nicol, Zoe Bremner, Sarah Anderson, Angus Anderson, Ally MacDonald, Anne Hodge.

Apologies: Fred Allan, Cllr Louise Laing

#### **1. Police Update**

#### **2. Minutes of last meeting**

The minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting. Proposed Joan seconded Zoe.

#### **3. Matters Arising**

**Diageo Road signs/Elm Trees** - Jim has emailed Rune Mulvic at Diageo to inform him of the location of the dead trees and to see if they can be taken down. He has also been asked if the two road signs can be replaced and that drivers could be reminded there is no left turn at the junctions.

The Bridge at the Giants Chair walk is damaged and requires fixing Rune was asked if this is on Diageo property and if so, can they look into this? If it is not Diageo's responsibility then Cllr Derek Ross will look into it.

**AGM** – There has not been an AGM for the current year.

#### **4. Correspondence - None**

#### **5. Treasurers Report** – None / It was noted that last year's books need to be independently checked.

#### **6. Community Feedback - None**

#### **7. Reports**

a. **Local Councillors** - None

b. **Community Council Sub-Group(s)** - None

**8. Planning Issues - None****9. The Joint Community Councils of Moray -None****10.AOCB**

**Accident at Auchindoun** - Angus reported a further traffic incident at Auchindoun in an area which has been brought to the Council's attention previously. Moray Council and the police need to be informed so a record of incidents is kept up to date. Police are not automatically informed unless there are injuries. Angus will inform all local Councillors and Jane Martin.

**Bench Survey** –It has been noted that a lot of benches in the area are in a state of disrepair. This had been put forward at the Dornell Wind Farm meeting as a possible use of funds. It was discussed that undertaking a survey in the area would be a good way to find out where benches need attention or where new benches may be needed. Jim to put a note in the Speirin's for volunteers to let the DDCC know of any benches requiring attention or where they think any new ones need to be installed. Anne put forward the need for benches at bus stops in the area.

**Vandalism** – There has been incidents of windows being broken late at night at the weekend. Two houses in York Street and a car in MacDuff Place have been affected. All incidents need to be reported to the police.

**11. Date, time and venue of next meeting**

Tuesday 21<sup>st</sup> November 7 pm Royal British Legion, Dufftown.